
Carisbrooke Elementary School

Parent Advisory Committee (CPAC) AGM Meeting Minutes

Date: September 21, 2011
Location: Carisbrooke Elementary Library

In attendance: Collette Ostler, Stella Ying, Heidi Degenstein, Colleen Little, Brith Gardner, Ruby Willems, Tanya Scott, Heather Branchi, Judy Clarke, Dawn Russell Karen Bullock, Lucy Cayuela, Nikki Gillis, Edalee Maritz , Rebecca Richings,  Alannah MacPhail (Principal), Tim MacLeod (Vice Principal). 
	7:15 p.m.


	Call to order. Quick introductions and welcome. Collette briefly commented on the new format of agenda where reports (including Principal’s report) are provided to parents in advance so that the meeting can be more of a question and answer conversation rather than just communication of school events.


	Minutes


	Approval of May Minutes. Moved by Edalee and seconded by Britt. May Minutes approved.

	Executive Reports


	Principal and Vice Principal Report

	Alannah MacPhail (Principal)

Alannah confirmed the new format by inviting parents to read the report in advance. She briefly recapitulated on the new year information including new staff. A question regarding specific instructions to parents resulting from the teachers’ job action came up and Mrs. MacPhail responded that parents should check the school calendar to be up to date on school events. She explained that teachers still have the choice regarding after school activities and field trips. Everybody is being very respectful and the best way to approach a teacher is by checking out their website and using emails directly to them with specific questions. Teachers are focusing on instructional practice which does not disrupt children’s education.

Report cards may not be provided in December is phase 1 of job action still in progress.

Tim MacLeod (Vice Principal)
Mr. MacLeod provided a technology presentation in order to provide some background on staff’s technology request on the wish list. The presentation involved staff’s deliberation as to what technology would better serve the needs of students, i.e. IPADS vs. MAC Books. It is important to note that primary teachers are using technology more than before and the demand for the computer lab has increased.

Advantages of IPADS were made clear: weight, cost, cost of applications and variety of uses, particularly for primary years (which teachers now are eager to use). Mr. MacLeod mentioned that IPAD limitations are basically set by teachers’ use since there appears to be “an app for everything”. MAC Books are also required but the at this point IPADS would have an immediate use.



	
	

	Treasurers Report


	Collette Ostler explained that Tanya Kalashnikov would not be able to attend the meeting and asked Rebecca Richings to briefly explain the wish list process and budget. Rebecca explained the wish list process whereby in May parents and teachers are asked to prepare requests to be included in the budget for the new school year. This process has become a bit more flexible allowing wish list requests up to September since sometimes committees are in the processes of being created, etc.

The budget includes the teachers wish list which this year, as per PAC’s request, includes a long term technology plan (hence Mr. MacLeod’s presentation). At this point in time, there are approximately $42,000 sitting in the bank as contingency. Collette Ostler explained that this amount could be used to start the long term technology plan by purchasing some projectors for each class, FM systems for all classes and 30 IPADS.  (Teachers will speak to their specific requests at October Budget Approval meeting).

PAC supports yearly requests by school (including presenters, each class with some funds, library funds, etc.). These standing requests are covered with the year’s fundraising. There is no need for contingency to be in the $40,000’s. 
 

	
	

	Committee ideas and proposals

Unfinished Business

New Business
	PAC needs a spearhead for social committee. Ideas around a fund Halloween dance for kids came up, but there is no one to take on organization. Mrs. MacPhail offered to look into booking the gym for the Friday before Halloween in case there is an event happening. There was also talk about a Spring BBQ social event. 

Collette Ostler informed that there were some members at large who had not been voted in: Tanya Kalashnikov and Rebecca Telfer. Also, Britt Gardner is returning as NVPAC and Collette Ostler is returning as Chair. Unanimous vote in favour of new members at large and returning members.

Volunteers for School Planning Council are asked to come forward. Darlene Maser and Lucy Cayuela will continue. One more member plus an alternate are vacant. Mrs. MacPhail urged parents to go to the school website and check out the school plan. Lucy Cayuela mentioned that it was an interesting process to compare different school plans within the district and how Carisbrooke’s plan comes into effect. The focus is primarily on literacy since our school maintains its above average percentage in numeracy.



	8:50  p.m.
	Meeting adjourned.
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